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Campbell Bree  M

From: MICHELLE.H.PFEIFFER@odhsoha.oregon.gov
Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 9:54 AM
To: Wyller Edward
Subject: Fwd: DL OIS cert update
Attachments: Dynamic Life Staff-completed list with BCU.docx

 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Fox Sara B <SARA.B.FOX@odhs.oregon.gov> 
Date: November 14, 2023 at 9:34:46 AM PST 
To: "Lacey Andresen (she/her/hers)" <LACEY.L.ANDRESEN@odhs.oregon.gov>, Pfeiffer Michelle H 
<MICHELLE.H.PFEIFFER@odhsoha.oregon.gov>, Bigelow Lindsay 
<LINDSAY.J.BIGELOW@odhsoha.oregon.gov>, Leet Angela <ANGELA.LEET@odhs.oregon.gov>, WYLAND 
Katie <Katie.WYLAND@odhs.oregon.gov>, Okeeffe Darlene B <DARLENE.B.OKEEFFE@odhs.oregon.gov>, 
"Chelas Kronenberg (she/her)" <CHELAS.A.KRONENBERG@odhs.oregon.gov>, HITTLE Dana 
<Dana.HITTLE@odhs.oregon.gov>, Burke Belit <Belit.BURKE@odhs.oregon.gov>, Sahr Carolyn R 
<CAROLYN.R.SAHR@odhs.oregon.gov>, Huber Dora A <DORA.A.HUBER@odhs.oregon.gov>, MCCLURE 
Lori <Lori.MCCLURE@odhs.oregon.gov>, MYRICK Kelly C <Kelly.C.MYRICK@odhsoha.oregon.gov>, 
VANDERVEEN Tom <Tom.VANDERVEEN@odhsoha.oregon.gov> 
Subject: DL OIS cert update 

  
Good morning all,  
  
Attached is information related to DL staff reported in IR’s involving restraint alongside their OIS 
certification and background check information. This information is also represented in the shared 
document, but we found it easier to track separately as well. The chart at the top indicates potential 
concern for 8 staff members where restraints were performed prior to the current OIS certification and 
2 staff certified at level G (general) who were involved in restraints. We will follow-up with DL on these 
current and former staff to learn whether they had a previous OIS certification at the time they were 
listed in IR’s involving restraints and whether those certified at G are allowed to perform restraints.  
  
Additionally, when cross examining these folks with the background check information, there appears to 
have been 23 staff involved in restraints prior to an approved background check. All 8 of the staff 
identified as potentially not being OIS certified did not have an approved background check for some of 
the IR’s involving restraints as well. At least one of these 8 is a current staff member. 
  
It should be noted that we have now verified, all staff working with youth are currently OIS certified. 
Thanks, 

Sara Fox 
Treatment Services Program Manager 
Office of Child Welfare 
Oregon Department of Human Services 
500 Summer St. NE E-77 
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Salem, OR 97301 
C: 503-400-5575 
  
Confidentiality Notice: The information contained in this transmittal may be confidential and legally privileged. It is intended 
only for use of the individual named. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that the disclosure, copying, 
distribution, or taking of any action in regards to the contents of this document – except its direct delivery to the intended 
recipient – is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and immediately 
delete from your system. 
  
Messages to and from this email address may be made available to the public under Oregon law. 
  


